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June 4, 2021 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Karen Hays, Air Branch Chief 

 

Through: James Boylan, Assistant Branch Chief 

   

From:  DeAnna Oser, Ambient Monitoring Program Manager 

 

RE: General Coffee December 29, 2020 – January 16, 2021 Sampling Results for Ethylene 

Oxide 

 

Samples of Ethylene Oxide (EtO) were scheduled to be collected by the Ambient Monitoring Program at 

our General Coffee monitoring station December 29, 2020 to January 16, 2021.  Due to malfunctions with 

the sampling equipment, the scheduled samples were not collected and are coded with an AF accordingly.  

These issues have been addressed and sample collection resumed on January 22 and will be posted with 

the next set of data. 

 

Location  Date  Qualifier  
EtO Concentration 

(ug/m3) 

General 

Coffee 
 12/29/2020    AF 

General 

Coffee 
 01/10/2021    AF 

General 

Coffee 
 01/16/2021    AF 

 

If you have any questions, please let me know. 

DGO/do 


